
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

MEMORANDUM 

 

 

To: expartecommunications@hq.doe.gov 

From: Douglas Johnson 

Date: February 28, 2013 

Re: Docket No. EERE–2012–BT–TP–0046; RIN 1904–AC52 

 Ex parte communication 

 Steering Committee for the Set-Top Box Energy Conservation Agreement 

 Meeting of February 22, 2013 

 

This memorandum for the record provides a summary of a visit by Mr. Roland Risser, Program 

Manager, Building Technologies Program, U.S. Department of Energy, to the February 22, 2013, 

meeting of the Steering Committee for the Set-Top Box Voluntary Agreement in Washington, D.C. 

 

Steering committee meeting representatives: 

 

Jeff Chen (Bright House Networks) 

Bob Clyne (Cablevision) 

Dave Davies (Cisco Systems) 

Steve Dulac (DIRECTV) 

Jeff Dygert (AT&T) 

Paul Glist (National Cable & Telecommunications Association) 

Neal Goldberg (National Cable & Telecommunications Association) 

Doug Ike (Charter) 

Douglas Johnson (Consumer Electronics Association) 

Gary Langille (DISH) 

Kevin Leddy (Time Warner Cable) 

Livia McCleary (Motorola Mobility) 

Joy McConnell-Couch (CenturyLink) 

Steve Reynolds (Comcast) 

Chuck Samuels (Consumer Electronics Association) 

Tushar Saxena (Verizon) 

Steve Watkins (Cox) 

 

Mr. Risser provided brief remarks related to DOE’s energy efficiency programs and activities and 

recognized the industry efforts to support energy efficiency in set-top boxes.  The parties discussed 

the Consumer Electronics Association’s standards development work on a revised industry consensus 

test procedure for measuring power consumption in set-top boxes. 

 


